
FORE!  SPRING 2020 

(In the time of COVID19) 

If there is anything you would like to see as part of the newsletter please contact a member of the executive or the editor: 

Susan Harrison: harrisonlefebure@gmail.com or 250 701-1350. Please check the Duncan Meadows website and 

Facebook Page for additional insight and information. BC Golf website has lots of useful information if you take the time to 

hunt it down! We are in Zone 5. Zone 1 for 55+ Games. Check bulletin Boards in Club House as well. 

2020 Executive – Thank you for all the ongoing hard work and accomplishments of this great group! 

President: Susan Harrison   250 701-1350 harrisonlefebure@gmail.com 

Vice President: Geoff Tomlins:  250 746-0600 geoff@pacgeo.com 

Secretary: Cheryl Kothlow  250 705-5035 cherylkothlow@invis.com 

Treasurer: Mike Bonneau  778 422-3427    mdjbonneau@gmail.com 

Men’s Captain: Grant Martin                   250 710-3195 gimmartin.mart@gmail.com  

Ladies Captain: Liz Cage  250 701-1314 hummingbirdcountry@shaw.ca 

Senior Captain:  Todd Lefebure   250 701-1350 harrisonlefebure@gmail.com 

At large: Cheryl Martin:    250 710-1248 chermart123@gmail.com 

At large: Ken Brimacombe:  250 713-3652 kgbrimacombe@shaw.ca 

The DMMA is a BC registered society whose purpose is to serve its members and to promote golf at Duncan Meadows.  It 

also provides the fundamental services that make Duncan Meadows Golf Course a golf club.  All paid DMMA members 

participate in all functions at a reduced rate and have Hole In One Insurance. Your annual DMMA dues for 2020 remain 

at $20/member. 

Zone 5 Victoria & District Inter-Club competitive leagues for Men (possible Harry Young) and Ladies (cancelled for 2020). 

Dates will be circulated by respective Captains and will be circulated if any take place this season. Information explaining 

these opportunities and much more can be found on the BC Golf website. Todd Lefebure (Senior Mens) & (MISGA 

cancelled for 2020) Liz Cage (Ladies), Grant Martin ( Mens) , Graham Delong (gdelong@shaw.ca) - Harry Young and 

Geoff Tomlins – Senior Interclub,  Ming Hui (golf@duncanmeadows.ca) – Willie Park.  

Given the current circumstances around Covid19 and restrictions imposed in order to be able 

to continue to play golf, it is unlikely that we will be holding any of our fun tournaments this 

summer. Huge shout out to Hui Family for ensuring that we can continue to golf at this 

amazing course! Please respect social distancing and self isolation (where applicable) to 

protect yourselves, those around you and the ability for the course to stay open. 

Ladies morning is Wednesday teeing off at 8:50. Let Liz know as soon as possible if you are hoping to play so we can 

make sure there are teetimes as the course is quite booked these days.   

Senior Men’s morning is Wednesdays teeing off at 9:00. Sign up weekly by end of day Friday for play the following 

Wednesday.  Bulletin Board outside Pro Shop will have all posted information and weekly results.  

DM Couples Golf: May 24, June 14,28, July 12,26, Aug.9, 23. Contact Grace Hui at the Pro Shop for updates and details 

concerning this and Mens Night 2020 
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Fixture List 2020 

May – Sept. 15: Four Ball Competition: Sign up by May 15 - Susan. 250 701-1350 harrisonlefebure@gmail.com 

July 18, 19: Club Championship 

August 4, 5: Senior Mens Club Championship 

Sept. 20: Yellow Tee Tournament and DMMA AGM/year end Social (HOPEFULLY) 

There are new handicapping rules and processes in place as of January 2020 has we all shift to a World System. No 

more Factor everyone will use the term Index and it will be based on best 8 scores in last 20 rounds. The most effective 

way of ensuring correct scores and an accurate Index for all of us who play at Duncan Meadows is to enter your scores 

Hole by Hole on the date of play before midnight. For more informat ion please check Golf Canada or BC Golf website for 

key info. Details are posted at the course. Further to the keeping of an accurate Index, please make sure you are familiar 

with the new rules regarding taking relief, penalty areas, loose impediments and much more. Know the Rules to make 

sure you take advantage of them as well as to prevent unfortunate penalties if you are going to participate in 4Ball, Club 

Championships and Zone 5 matches. 

We are also very pleased and fortunate to have CPGA professional Dave Campbell hopefully able to provide 

opportunities again soon for lessons. Please check out Dave’s website for information regarding his programs for all ages 

and skill levels.  Maybe buy a gift certificate for your favorite golfer! Call Dave at 250 701-5790 or email 

golfcamp99@gmail.com 
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